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12 May 2009 

	Jeremy Wates 

Secretary – Aarhus Convention

Economic Commission for Europe

Environment, Housing and Land Management Division

Bureau 332

Palais des Nations

CH-1211 Geneva 10

Switzerland

Dear Sirs,

Re: Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning compliance by the United Kingdom with the provisions of the Convention in connection with costs associated with discharge of an interim injunction (Ref. ACCC/C/2008/23)
and

Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning compliance by the United Kingdom with the provisions of the Convention in connection with the expansion of the Belfast City Airport (Ref ACCC/C/2008/27)

and 

Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning compliance by the United Kingdom with provisions of the Convention in connection with the scope of judicial review, costs, timing, and other issues related to access of justice (Ref. ACCC/C/2008/33)

Thank you for your letters dated 15 April 2009 outlining the Compliance Committee’s intention to discuss communication ACCC/C/2008/23 and communication ACCC/C/2008/27 at their next meeting on the 1st July. 
As you will be aware, both these communications concern individual costs orders made in cases that have come before the UK courts, and their compatibility with Article 9 of the Aarhus Convention.  The complainant in the latter case has also asked the Compliance Committee to consider issues which go much wider than the costs order which is at issue in that case and which touch upon the UK costs system as a whole.  
The Committee will also be aware of a third complaint against the UK (ref ACCC/C/2008/33), which also raises issues about the UK access to justice system as a whole.  It is our view that the Compliance Committee should have before them all  the submissions, both from the UK and the complainant in that case, to enable them to consider all the evidence before reaching conclusions regarding any of the three complaints. We are concerned that unless all the evidence is considered jointly,  the Compliance Committee will be making potentially important decisions about cost issues without the benefit of a complete portfolio of information. 
We understand that the Committee is assisted by substantive responses from Parties to allegations from the Complainants and to questions from the Compliance Committee, and the UK is therefore currently undertaking the necessary agency and departmental consultations in order to provide such a response to  ACCC/C/2008/33. The response is due by 25 may 2009. Preparing the response has proven a complex task, due to the nature of the complaint, and we would therefore like to request of the Compliance Committee a 2-month extension to the 24 May deadline, until 24 July, for the submission.  

In addition, we would like to suggest to the Compliance Committee that the consideration of Communications ACCC/C/2008/23 and 27, planned for your meeting on 1st July, is postponed until such a time that the Compliance Committee can consider all three cases jointly. In our view, this would facilitate the task of the Compliance Committee in reaching a decision on the compliance of the UK with Article 9 of the Aarhus Convention. 
I look forward to hearing the views of the Compliance Committee.
Yours sincerely,
Åsa Sjöström

UK focal point for the Aarhus Convention



	


